Clara Luper Legacy Planning Committee C/O 26 Oakwood Drive Oklahoma City, OK 73121

October 23, 2018

Dear Superintendent Sean McDaniel and Board Members:

Let us express our appreciation to you for consideration of naming the new OKCPS Administration Building the "Clara Luper Center for Education Services". We realize that proposing this name will demonstrate that our school system will be a place that stands for equality for all students, regardless of race, creed, or color.

Mrs. Luper's life was an example for the community, city, state and nation. We know that generations will benefit from her legacy. Promoting education was one of her goals reflected in her belief that all children could learn. Her career as a history teacher to the Oklahoma City Public Schools was "priceless!"

We look forward to this history-making event. We endorse and support the proposal to name this building after Clara Shepard Luper, a Civil Rights Leader, educator, wife, mother, grandmother, great-grandmother and more importantly a "mentor" for the world.

With Much Appreciation,

Wordyn Leper Hildreth / Jespe h. Den dern Marilyn Luper Hildreth and

The Clara Luper Legacy Planning Committee